
February 23, 2022, Ministry Team Meeting  
 
Attending- Sherris Harrell, Tami Weitman, Amy Overton-Harris, Rachel Elliot, Wes Tanac, Karen 
Miglioretto, Jason Roach 
 
Meeting was led by Sherris Harrell 
 
Sherris Harrell started the meeting with a Devotion Flight 2022 
Sherris lead the group in an opening prayer 
 
Minutes from the October 21 meeting were approved 
 
Amy presented the names of Sherris Harrell and Wes Tanac to be co-chair of the ministry Team.  
This has been approved by the Nominating Committee.  Karen Miglioretto made a motion to 
approve the recommendation and Jason Roach seconded.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
 
SPRC Report- Tami Weitman gave the report of SPRC.  The committee by majority vote gave 
Amy affirmation to be our minister for the upcoming year 
 
Custodian has been working 10 hours a month this will increase to 20 hours as the building 
opens.  Music staff has been working from home developing music for online services and when 
building open at the church.  Administrative Assistant Debbie Raby has been working from 
home and transitioning to be in the building 2 days a week and will move to 3.  Debbie will be 
retiring at the end of May.  SPRC hopes to hire an AA by the end of April.  The goal is the new 
AA can work with Debbie during the month of May.  
 
Tami W informed us that Amy Overton-Harris will being taking Pastoral Leave from May 2- 28 
and then taking a week’s vacation June 1-7 to attend son Peter’s graduation from Medical 
School.   Amy is working on who will oversee the message each week and who to contact if 
there is a need of a Pastor.  Right now, Penny Christianson and Kathy Boyce will be the contact 
persons. 
 
Trustees- Jason Roach presented the Trustees Report 
Bob Walker has been busy changing the lights throughout the building.  Had a water pipe break 
at the faucet outside the front door.  Faucet has been replaced and the pipe fixed in the ceiling 
of Koch Hall.  An access panel will be put in the ceiling so there will be access if a pipe breaks in 
the future.  Trustees are in the process of obtaining bids to clean, repair, resurface and redo 
parking areas in  the parking lot.  Continuing to look at building security.  Hedge has been taken 
down, looking at increasing lighting on the outside of the building possibly look at building 
cameras. 
 
Short discussion concerning Building use.  As the mandate for masks ease up will look at 
resuming building use by the groups that have used our building in the past.  April 1 to mid-
April will hopefully be a time to resume.  Wish to be cautious of our reopening.  



 
Finance Report- Wes Tanac presented the budget, Copy is attached.  Went over the budget and 
answered questions.  Tami Weitman moved that the budget be accepted for 2022, Karen 
Migloretto seconded.  Motion carried by unanimous vote.  
Wes Tanac went over finances for the month of January. Pledges and regular contributions are 
coming in as expected.  At this time doing well will continue, will have a better outlook on how 
finances are going after February.  
 
Sanctuary Arts- Sherris Harrell reported that altar cloths and banners are being put up for Lent 
and Easter, will have a signup sheet for flowers.  For Easter will purchase flowers to be 
displayed.  If you have suggestions for what could be put on the sign, please send to Debbie 
Raby. 
 
Nurture- Amy is looking into Ethics of Ministry with kids as covid restrictions ease up.  Will 
probably look at not having Sunday School until next fall.  
 
Mission- Wes Tanac reported that 229 pounds of canned goods has been taken to the Pantry 
plus 48 cans used for Backpack buddies.  Family groups helped provide food for the week for 
Family Promise.  Check the website for giving opportunities.   During Lent focus for giving will 
be on toilet paper, diapers, and hygiene products to be taken to the pantry.  Mission team does 
not have a chair now, will meet in March to see what the team will come up with.  
 
Garden- Karen Miglioretto reported that the garden plots are full.  Garden will be having 2 
weekends in March to clean up and begin preparing the garden to be planted.  Looking at 
repairing some of the wood on the garden plots 
 
 
40-year Anniversary- The team looked over the ideas that Larry McClure has brainstormed.  List 
is comprehensive and daunting.  Wes Tanac volunteered to get together with Larry to help 
identify members of the congregation who would like to focus what we want to do for a 40-
year celebration.  Goal is to have a group of people meet and come back in April with some 
ideas that could be implemented.  Discussion also arose concerning the need to look towards 
the next 40 years.  Will look at this more in the next meeting.  
 
Next meeting will be Tuesday April 19 at 6PM 
 
Amy ended the meeting with a prayer.  
 
Submitted by Wes Tanac 


